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Presidential Words 

For October 2016 

 

Dear Members, 
 

Annual Woodturning Competition 2016 
A big thank you to Richard Cooper and his team for 
organising a great Competition this year.  Although 
numbers of entries were down, the standard was very 
high.  Congratulations to all those entrants who won 
places or awards.  Next year will see some fine tuning 
I think, and hopefully more entries.  Thank you to Ian 
McKenzie, our Patron, who presented the Perpetual 
Trophies.  A big thank you to the team of Judges - 
Kerry Cameron and Barry Spillman from Redcliffe, and 
Steve Schuhmacher and Geoff Scorey from Bayside 
for their time and professional assessment of our 
member's work. 

 

 
Lidded Container by Ian Symes 

 
Turnfest Raffle 
Next year's Turnfest Symposium 24 - 26 March 2017 
will be the greatest one to date.   Next year's line up 
includes - Glen Lucas from Ireland, Nick Agar, Jason 
Breach and Mark Baker (Editor of the Woodturning 
magazine) from the UK, Eli Avisera from Israel, Jean 

Francois Escoulen from France, Jimmy Clewes, 
Jacques Vesery, Bonnie Klein and Binh Pho from the 
USA, and from Australia - Richard Raffan, Guilio 
Marcolongo, Vaughn Richmond and Neil Turner.  We 
have never had such a line up across a normal 
Turnfest weekend before. 
 
For more details refer to web site 
http://www.turnfest.com.au . 
 
Raffle Tickets are $5.00 each or 3 for $10.00. 
 
Please do yourself a favour and buy some tickets.  
Those of us who have attended Turnfest before know 
what a special weekend this is! 
 
Demo Saturday 22 October 
Kerry Cameron from Redcliffe & District Woodcraft 
Society Inc. has agreed to give us a demonstration on 
Texturing, Surface Embellishment and Air Brushing.  
Kerry is currently attending the Woodturning 
Symposium in New Zealand.  He promises to also 
show us any new techniques he learns during his trip. 
 
Missing Chuck 
In the past month or so one of our Vicmarc VM120 
chucks with the 120mm jaws has gone missing.  The 
Society has spent over $1,000 in the last 12 months 
buying special chucks fitted with different size jaws so 
we do not have to constantly change jaws.  It now 
means that we can no longer turn bowls in a certain 
size range placing our members at risk if they use the 
120 chucks to turn larger bowls with the standard 
70mm jaws.  It would be appreciated if whoever has 
taken this chuck home could please return it. 
 
Till next month 
 
Rob McKee  
President 

mailto:WSQ@bigpond.com
http://www.turnfest.com.au/


Turning Talk – October 2016 

Page 2 of 12 
 

 

         Diary & Looking Ahead at WSQ 

October 2016 and Beyond 

 
 

 

Date Day of Month  Session Title Convenors Times 

4 Oct 1st Tuesday Open Workshop 

 

New Member Training 

 

Evening Open Workshop 

John Sheppard & Bob  

McGeechan 

 

8.00am ï Noon 

 

1.00pm ï 3.30pm 

 

6.00pm ï 9.00pm 

6 Oct 1st Thursday WSQ Safety & Workshop  

Induction for New Members 

 9.00am ï 12noon 

7 Oct 1st Friday Toy and Open Workshop 

Toy Group 

Open Workshop 

 

Peter Churchward 

 

8.00am ï 3.00pm 

8 Oct 2nd Saturday Management Meeting   9.00am ï Noon 

11 Oct 2nd Tuesday Open Workshop 
 
New Member Training 
 
Evening Open Workshop 

Lyndon Prescott  
 

8.00am ï Noon 
 
1.00pm ï 3.30pm 
 

6.00pm ï 9.00pm 

13 Oct 2nd Thursday Pre-Booked Project Tuition 

Cost - $25.00 

Rob McKee  

 

9.00am ï 12.30pm 

15 Oct 3rd Saturday WSQ Monthly Forum  9.00am - Noon 

18 Oct 3rd Tuesday Open Workshop 
 
New Member Training 
 
Evening Open Workshop 

John Sheppard & Bob 
McGeechan 
Rob McKee (Former DVA 
Team members welcome) 
John Sheppard 

8.00am ï Noon 
 
1.00pm ï3.30pm 
 
6.00pm ï 9.00pm 

22 Oct 4th Saturday WSQ Demonstration . 9.00am ï Noon 

25 Oct 4th Tuesday Open Workshop 
New Member Training 
 
Evening Open Workshop 

Rob McKee  
Rob McKee (Former DVA 
Team members welcome) 
Allan Dickson 

8.00am ï Noon 
1.00pm ï 3.30pm 
 
6.00pm ï 9.00pm 

27 Oct 4th Thursday Pre-Booked Project 
Tuition 
Cost - $25.00 

Rob McKee  
 

9.00am ï 12.30pm 

N/A 5th Tuesday - 
Only if one 
falls in the 
month 

Open Workshop 
New Member Training 
Evening Open Workshop 

Rob McKee  
Rob McKee 
Rob McKee 

8.00am ï Noon 
1.00pm ï 3.30pm 
6.00pm ï 9.00pm 

Future Events and Important Dates 

Saturday 22 October Kerry Cameron of the Redcliffe & District Woodcraft Society Inc. will 
conduct a demonstration on ñTexturing, Surface Embellishment and Air 
Brushingò  -  9.00am ï noon  Cost: $4. 

Thursday 17 November to 
Saturday 3 December 

Terry Martinôs ñBowlsò Exhibition at Gallery Shin, at 354 Montague Rd, 
West End, Brisbane  -  opening hours vary, refer article below. 

Saturday and Sunday 26 and 
27 November 

Woodturning Exhibition at the Mt Coot-tha Botanic Gardens Auditorium  -  
from 9am to 4pm  -  Live demonstrations, turned article displays, turned 
articles for sale, and food and drinks available at modest cost  -   
FREE ENTRY 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 
A summary of our financial position at the end of August is: 
 

Receipts 
 
Memberships $1,156 
Meeting Income $1,205 
Store Sales $131 
Hall Rent $297 
Mt Coot-tha Exhibition Income $3,627 
Sundry Income      $257 
 $6,673 
Less Payments 
 
Property and Equipment Expenses $5,720 
Mt Coot-tha Exhibition Expenses $1,013 
Insurance $276 
Store Purchases $458 
Telephone and Internet $117 
Rates and Water $391 
Other Expenses   $1,058 
 $9,033 
 
Cash Deficit -$2,360 
 
Cash at Bank $40,792 

 
As reported last month, the Mt Coot-tha Exhibition generated a profit of $2,092.  The figures above don’t reflect this as 
some of the expenses were paid earlier in the year. 
 
The Property and Equipment Expenses was for a progress payment on the upgrade of our electrical switchboard.  
This work has been partially funded by a grant of $3,415 from the Lord Mayor’s Suburban Initiative Fund which was 
received in June. 
 
John Reed 
Treasurer 
 

Library Displays of WSQ Turned Items 
 NORTHSIDE  SOUTHSIDE 

October Albany Creek Holland Park 

November Zillmere Fairfield 

 
Many thanks to all those people who have loaned items for display.  If you are willing to offer some of your 
pieces for display, Sandy and John would be pleased to talk to you. 
 

 
 

 

Jest a Moment 
 
My friend sat down with a new client at her gym to 
review her application.   
 
For the question "To what do you attribute your fitness 
issues?" the woman wrote, "Horrendous eating habits". 
  

"What makes you answer that?" my friend asked. 
  
The woman replied, "I can't spell atrocious". 
 
Anonymous 
WSQ Member 

 

John Byrne 
WSQ Member 

Sandy May 
WSQ Member 
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From the Librarian 
 
I would like to ask members when 
reading books in the library, could 
they please place them back in 
their correct position on the 
shelves.  It makes it easier for 
other members to find the book 
they are looking for. 
 
If the librarian or assistant are not 
in the library when members wish 
to take items out on loan, please 
input the item on the folder 
provided making sure the item, 
your name and initials are also 
provided. 
 

We are still looking for members 
to put their hands up to assist 
with doing reviews on new books, 
magazines and DVDs.  It would 
be nice for all members to feel 
involved and that way the library 
will meet the member’s needs not 
just a collection. 
 
I would like to remind the 
members that the policy for taking 
items out on loan is four items at 
a time made up of DVD's or 
books.  The loan period is 4 
weeks from the day they are 
booked out. 

 
The library has books for sale.  If 
you would like to purchase these, 
the prices are marked on them, 
and payment is to be made to me 
or my assistant. 
 
On return of items and the library 
is not open, please place them in 
the bin provided on the 
cupboards outside the door. 
 
Alwyn Clark 
Librarian 

 
 

Major Raffle - Turnfest “All Stars” 2017 
 
 
Our major raffle this year is a ticket to the 15th 
Anniversary Turnfest “All Stars” 2017 to be held at 
Seaworld Resort and Water Park from 24th to 26th 
March 2017, valued at $595.  The ticket includes: 

¶ 2 nights’ twin share accommodation, 

¶ Access to 100 live demonstrations and 
seminars featuring 15 of the world’s best 
woodturning artists and teachers, 

¶ All meals, and 

¶ Much more. 

More information on Turnfest “All Stars” 2017 can be 
found at http://www.turnfest.com.au/.  

HURRY DONôT MISS OUT!  TICKETS ARE 
ALREADY SELLING FAST AND THE NUMBER OF 
TICKETS IS LIMITED! 

 
Tickets are only $5 each or 3 for $10.  Tickets can be 
bought at the club or via mail or email (email: 
treasurer.wsq@iinet.net.au), using the form below. 
Payments can be made by cash, cheque, money 
order, credit card/EFTPOS ($10 minimum transaction 
via EFTPOS) or by direct credit to our bank account.  If 
you direct credit our account, (BSB 124010 Account 
10156989) please include your name and “Raffle” in 
the description and let me know either by email or 
phone (0414 661 395). 
 
The raffle will be drawn on 22 October 2016. 
 
John Reed  

Treasurer  

 
 

Major Raffle ï Turnfest ñAll Starsò 2017 - Payment Form 

Please forward this form to WSQ, 19 Pine Street, Greenslopes, Queensland, 4120 
Or email to: treasurer.wsq@iinet.net.au  

Full Name:  ………………………………………………………... 

Email:  ……………………………………………………………... 

Address:  ………………………………………………………..… 

……………………………………………………………………… 

Number of tickets:  ……..@ $5  Total Cost:  $......................... 

                             Or  3 for $10  Total Cost:  $......................... 

     Please find enclosed a cheque/money order for the Total Cost 
made payable to Woodturners Society of Queensland Inc 

     Please debit $................ (Min of $10) to the following card:   

   __ __ __ __    __ __ __ __    __ __ __ __    __ __ __ __ 

Expiry Date:  ……/……  

Cardholder’s Name:  ……………………………………………… 

 

Signature:  …………………………………………………………. 

 

 
 

 

http://www.turnfest.com.au/
mailto:treasurer.wsq@iinet.net.au
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2016 WSQ Competition 
 

Congratulations to all members who submitted entries 
into this year’s WSQ Competition. 
 

 
Dan Woodward’s Winning Entry in Category A  

 
The four judges for the Competition were unanimous 
that the standard of turning of entries across the 
various categories was high in all aspects of their 
assessments – design, degree of difficulty, 
workmanship and finish.  The comments made by the 
three judges who attended the Presentation Day were 
very insightful, and provided all in attendance with 
some very helpful pointers on how, with some 
relatively little extra attention and effort, a piece can be 
enhanced considerably. 
 
Whilst all awardees are congratulated for their quality 
turnings, special acknowledgement must be made for 
those members who were awarded the perpetual 
trophies, i.e.: 
 

¶ Moreton Machine Tools  
Encouragement Trophy   -   Jai Reid 

¶ Ma.Lu.Ca. Trophy   -   Dan Woodward 

¶ Max Morris Shield   -   Allan Short 

¶ Ben Flack Memorial Trophy   -   Sandy May 

¶ The Ray Hall Memorial Trophy   -   Dan 
Woodward 

 

 
Sandy May’s Interesting Platter 

 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank 
all those willing and very able members who helped in 
the running of this year’s Competition.   Competitions 
just don’t happen.  There is a lot of input and the 
willingness of those members who helped sharing the 
load is appreciated. 
 
The Competition Committee is reviewing all aspects of 
the Competition to ensure it meets the needs of all 
club members.  If you have any thoughts or ideas on 
this, now is the opportunity to share them.  The 
Committee would be very pleased to receive them.  
This can be done personally or in writing to me or any 
member of the Competition Committee. 
 
The following photograph shows the superb standard 
of Dan Woodward’s very innovative Lidded Container.   
 

 
Dan Woodward’s Remarkable Lidded Container 

 
Now is the time for all WSQ members to think about 
entering pieces into the 2017 Competition.  Ideas on 
designs, timbers, etc., abound.  You only have to go to 
our library to see some for the ideas available in the 
magazines.   Remember, the Competition is held to 
help all members improve the standard of 
woodturning. 
 
Good turning, 
 
Richard Cooper 
Competition Committee Co-ordinator 
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Competition 2016 Prizes by Category 
Tuesday, 27 September 2016 

 

Category Name Prize Entry No Total Points 

    
A Bowl-Large    
Level 1 Dan Woodward First A 13 697 
 Allan Dickson Second A 5 686 
Level 2 Wayne Molloy First A 1 602 
 Richard Cooper Second A 11 586 
Level 3 Terry Lewis First A 15 580 
 John Elkins Second A 12 575 
B Bowl - Small    
Level 1 Dan Woodward First B 16 655 
 Charlie Edwards Second B 12 585 
Level 2 Lyn Woodward First B 15 625 
 Wayne Molloy Second B 1 590 
Level 3 John Elkins First B 14 558 
 Alwyn Clark Second B 17 515 
C Platter    
Level 1 Dan Woodward First C 7 670 
 Brian Creese Second C 3 590 
Level 2 Sandy May First C 4 690 
 Ron Marlow Second C 8 625 
Level 3 John Elkins First C 6 555 
D Natural-edged Items    
Level 1 Dan Woodward First D 8 663 
 Allan Dickson Second D 2 615 
Level 2 Sandy May First D 4 725 
 Don McMillan Second D 5 621 
Level 3 Lee Wilson First D 6 599 
 Lee Wilson Second D 7 596 
 Terry Lewis HC D 10 589 
E Vase or Hollowed Form    
Level 1 Charlie Edwards First E 4 593 
 Brian Creese Second E 3 574 
Level 3 Jai Reid First E 7 604 
 John Elkins Second E 5 573 
F Spindle Turning    
Level 1 Allan Dickson First F 3 630 
 Gary Bidgood Second F 2 625 
Level 2 Sandy May First F 4 675 
 Wayne Molloy Second F 1 570 
G Lidded Container    
Level 1 Dan Woodward First G 8 710 
 Charlie Edwards Second G 5 595 
 Reg Weber Second G 7 595 
Level 2 Ian Symes First G 9 645 
 Don McMillan Second G 10 602 
H Laminated Form    
Level 1 Allan Short First H 6 730 
 Dan Woodward Second H 7 666 
Level 2 Wayne Molloy First H 2 708 
 Wayne Molloy Second H 1 697 
I Pens & Pencils    
Level 1 Gary Bidgood First I 6 636 
 Gary Bidgood Second I 4 634 
Level 2 Michael Dodson First I 9 587 
 Michael Dodson Second I 8 558 
Level 3 Alan Ernst  First I 2 598 
 Alan Ernst  Second I 559 
J Toys    
Level 1 Allan Short First J 2 665 
 Brian Creese Second J 1 610 
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Category Name Prize Entry No Total Points 

    
K Carved Items    
Level 3 Lee Wilson  First K 6 623 
 Lee Wilson  Second K 4 580 
L Article with Other Work    
Level 1 Reg Weber First L 4 682 
 Rob McKee Second L 3 659 
Level 2 Sandy May First L 6 721 
M Miscellaneous    
Level 1 Dan Woodward First M 7 692 
 Reg Weber Second M 6 687 
Level 2 Ian Symes First M 8 595 
 Wayne Molloy Second  M 9 545 
 Wayne Molloy Second  M 1 545 

 
Geoff Holbeck 
Editor ï Turning Talk 
 

Perpetual Trophy Presentations 
 

 
Max Morris Shield – Allan Short 

 
Ma Lu Ca Trophy – Dan Woodward 

 
Ben Flack Memorial Trophy – Sandy May 

 
Ray Hall Memorial Trophy – Dan Woodward 

 
Geoff Holbeck 
Editor ï Turning Talk 
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Terry Martin’s “Bowls” Exhibition 
 

My show is called “Bowls”.  The Official Opening will 
take place at 6:00 pm on Thursday November 17, and 
it runs till Saturday December 3.  
 
It will be held at Gallery Shin, which is located at 354 
Montague Rd, West End, Brisbane 4101. 
  
The opening hours will be:  
Tuesday to Friday: 11:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Saturday: 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  
Sunday and Monday closed.  
 
The following images will give you an idea of what you 
will see at the exhibition. 
 

 
 

 
  
I will be demonstrating turning in front of the gallery on 
Saturdays from 11:30 am till 3 pm.  Dates of the 
demos are November 19 and 26, and December 3.  I 
may also demonstrate on Wednesdays, but that it is 
yet to be decided. 
 
I will be using a new Vicmarc VL150 SM lathe.  I will 
be selling it at the end of the show, at a reduced price.  
Please contact me if you are interested in purchasing 
this lathe. 
  
I hope this is of interest. 
 
Terry Martin 
WSQ Member 
 

 

Sit Down Lathe 
 
I have been experiencing difficulty standing for long 
periods, and looked for some way to convert my Jet 
1220VS to allow me to sit down.  I had originally fitted 
the lathe on a Woodfast stand which gave good 
stability and allowed for height adjustments. 
 
I determined that the angle I wanted was 30 degrees.  
I allowed for the base panel to be moved allowing for 
the weight to be centred over the stand.  A new panel 
was hinged to the first, and blocks at the correct angle 
securely bolted in between.  The whole frame was 
fitted with extra securing bolts for safety.  If a different 
angle should be preferred new blocks could be fitted 
without much trouble or removed entirely.  Another 
addition was the connection of an emergency switch 
which I had intended to fit for ages.  I would suggest 
that a lathe of the size of the Jet would be about the 
limit for such a conversion. 
 
I no longer have an excuse for not being busy! 
 

 
 
Peter Paine 
WSQ Member 
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Special General Meeting 
 
 

 
NOTICE OF 

 

SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

THIS IS TO ADVISE ALL MEMBERS THAT 
IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CONSTITUTION 

OF THE 
WOODTURNERS SOCIETY OF QUEENSLAND INC 

THERE WILL BE A 
SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING 

AT 19 PINE STREET 
GREENSLOPES 

AT 9.30 AM 
TUESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER 2016 

 
FOR THE FOLLOWING PURPOSE ONLY: 

 
1. Confirmation of Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 15th March 2016. 

 
2. Election of the Management Committee for 2017. 
 

3. Other Business. 
 

(Please detach) 

Woodturners Society of Queensland Inc 

Nomination Form for the Management Committee 2017 * 

Nomination for the Position of (please tick one only) 

President                                  Vice President                                Secretary        

Treasurer                                   Committee                 

I nominate  …………………………………………….  (Member’s name) for the above position. 

Your name (please print)  ……………………………………………  Signed  ………………………………… 

Seconded by (please print)  …………………………………………  Signed  ………………………………… 

I, the member nominated for the above position, accept the nomination. 

Signature  ……………………………………………….  Date  ………………… 

*(NB: Nomination must be in the hands of the Secretary by no later than 25/10/2016) 
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Old Lathe for Sale 
 

 
 

 

This old lathe has a good motor (3/4 hp) but non-
standard fittings – for example, the thread is 7/8 UNC, 
and the tool rest is adjusted by a nut and bolt 
mechanism requiring a spanner every time.  This 
means it is cranky and awkward like its owner.  But it 
has a spur drive (hollow square), a faceplate, a 4 jaw 
chuck (lever operated), and some homemade fittings 
such as a small toolrest, sharpening disc, and 
segmented bowl jaws.  The swing is 190 mm, and the 
bed is 1,100 mm.  Weight is about 120kg. 
 
The lathe works fine but I have another and need the 
space.  It would be a good one to try out turning for not 
much outlay, or it could be used for spindle work.  I 
made lots of lace bobbins on it many years ago. 
 
Price is $50 or offer.  Please call 39012137 and ask for 
Lee. 
 
Lee Wilson 
WSQ Member 

 Scroll Saw Wanted 
 

 
 
I am looking for a Dewalt 788 or equivalent, features 
include; 
 
- 20'' inch model, image below 
- Able to take pin less blades 

- Table or head tilt in both directions 
 
Price negotiable depending on model and condition. 
 
Contact me on email (brisbanemurphys@gmail.com) 
or (07) 3269 6844. 
 
Regards  
 
Barry Murphy  
WSQ Member 

Letters to the Editor 
 

One Man’s Workshop  
Raymond Sanderson  
 
Morning all. 
This video came from a fellow in the UK's north east 
John Mills aka Doubleboost he & his pal Mick visited 
Stanley the gent who restored two beautiful 
homemade Ornamental Turning lathes which another 
fellow made. 
 
I had followed Stanley's rebuild on 
"OneGuyFromBarlick" site, sorry can't find the link. 
 
I make no apologies for the accents I can understand 
every word, then I am a Geordie. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=72xgNKPLyHw&fe
ature=em-uploademail 
 

 
Regards 
Ray 
############ 
 
Harold Wiltshire  
Tue 27/09, 5:30 AM 
You replied on 27/09/2016 8:17 AM.  

Geoff 
 
Have a look at the link below about the turning of a 
very large bowl.  I thought it may be suitable for 
inclusion in turning talk for general interest.  As you 
can see I have Al's permission if you want to use it.  
 
http://www.kentuckyfriedheartwood.com/turning.htm 

Harold Wiltshire  
 
Geoff Holbeck 
Editor ï Turning Talk 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=72xgNKPLyHw&feature=em-uploademail
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=72xgNKPLyHw&feature=em-uploademail
http://www.kentuckyfriedheartwood.com/turning.htm
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Tree of the Month 

Western Rosewood 
 

 
Western Rosewood Trees 

 

Botanical name:  Alectryon oleifolius (formerly) 
Heterodendrum oleifolium 
Other common names: Boonaree, Cattlebush, 
Boonery, Applebush, Redheart, Rosebush, Bullock 
Bush. 
Family name: Sapindaceae. 
 
Distribution:  A small tree to 9 metres that is found 
mainly on the grassy plains of inland Queensland and 
New South Wales. 
 
Colour:  The heartwood is a dark purple-red to dark 
brown with streaks of darker timber. The sapwood is 
narrow and yellow.. 
 
Mechanical properties:  Kiln dried density of about 
100kgs/m3 (66lbs/ft3). The timber has not been tested 
but its density indicates that Western Rosewood is a 
heavy and strong timber. It is probably durable. The 
sapwood is, however, susceptible to Lyctid borer 
attack. 
 
Uses:  Possibly limited to turnery as the trunk is short 
and more often than not is bent. Small woodware and 
small furniture items. 
 
Availability:  Fairly scare - regional craftwood 
suppliers may hold stocks. 
 

 
Western Rosewood Timber  

 

 
Lidded Container Using Western Rosewood  

by Paul Machin-Everill 
 

 
Western Rosewood Bowl by Richard Cooper 

 

Geoff Holbeck 
Editor ï Turning Talk 

 
The text, and tree and timber images were sourced from 
ñTimber in Australia in Colourò by David C Clark.  The turned 
image was provided by WSQ.
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Phil Harris 3878 2836 
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Rob McKee 3207 1785 
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All contributions for the November 

2016 edition of Turning Talk need to be 

submitted by no later than  

Saturday 29 October 2016. 

The views expressed in this publication are not 

necessarily those of the Woodturners Society of 

Queensland or its Management Committee. 

Other organisations are welcome to use, with 

appropriate acknowledgement, editorial material 

from this publication. 

 
You’re invited to contribute to the content of TT. 

To do so, preferably by Email: 

gholbeck@hotmail.com 

Or, by mail: 

C/O TT EDITOR @ WSQ  

19 Pine Street, Greenslopes 

Brisbane, Qld 4120 

mailto:gholbeck@hotmail.com

